

Wednesday 18 January 2023

Dear Parents/Carers

RE: Planned Road Works on Saltaugh Road.

We have received communication from East Riding of Yorkshire Council that Saltaugh Road will be closed for maintenance works for 6 working days, starting on Monday 23 January. It is noted that working times are between 9:00am and 3:30pm, however, after a recent conversation with the senior engineer, they have informed me that they will try and finish at 3:00pm.

Throughout this period, no parking down Saltaugh Road is to occur. I have spoken with the Parish Council and requested they keep the car park open at pick up and drop off times to help with parking. If you do live in the village and are able to walk to school, I would encourage this.

While the maintenance works take place, please take extra care when approaching and leaving the school site. If you require any assistance in doing so, please give the school office a call.

I have attached the East Riding of Yorkshire Council letter for your reference.

Yours sincerely,

Lucy Richardson Operations Manager



County Hall Beverley East Riding of Yorkshire HU17 9BA Telephone (01482) 393939 www.eastriding.gov.uk Adam Holmes Director of Infrastructure and Facilities

To The Occupier

Your Ref:

Our Ref:

C2570/SRK/RES1

Enquiries to: David Berry

E-Mail:

david.berry@eastriding.gov.uk

Tel. Direct: (01482) 393939

Date:

17/1/2023

Dear Resident

Planned Carriageway Works, Saltaugh Road, Keyingham

As part of the Council's £12m capital programme of carriageway maintenance works, East Riding of Yorkshire Council intend to commence carriageway improvements along Saltaugh Road between Main Street & House No 48. The works are programmed to commence on Monday 23 January for 6 working days (Mon-Fri), the working times will be 09.00 until 15.30hr each day - weather permitting

The works will consist of removing sections of carriageway to various depths as required and reconstructing back to the existing road level, strengthening works to the edge of the existing carriageway and structural patching works in addition to replacing any damaged ironworks and reinstating the road markings.

Due to the nature of the operations carried out a temporary road closure will be required during the working hours only; a signed traffic diversion route will be in operation via Ings Lane & Main Street. Access to Russell Drive will be maintained for Primary School and residents during the works.

Due to the closure of Saltaugh Road it will be necessary to relocate the mobile library vehicle to an alternative site for this week only; the new site will be on Eastfield Road near to the cemetery. Unfortunately, the two bus stops near to Saltaugh Road will also have to be temporarily suspended during the working times of 09.00 until 15.30hr from Monday until Wednesday evening to allow for the installation of temporary traffic signals on the A1033. May I kindly ask that passengers to use the nearest alternative bus stops (for Hull bound at the junction of Osbourne Drive and for Withernsea bound opposite Chapel Lane).

Vehicular access to properties within the works extents will be maintained wherever possible; however at certain times it may be delayed due to the nature of the works. Access for postal, refuse and emergency services will be maintained. Vehicular access to properties and farms beyond House no 48 will be via the access track to Marsh Lane near to Keyingham Grange farm this is due to the location of the works been beyond Ings Lane junction. The dates for this phase of the works will be Thursday 26, Friday 27 and Monday 30 January.

Paul Bellotti

Executive Director of Communities and Environment

I would like to sincerely apologise in advance for any inconvenience caused by these roadworks. Should you require any further information, have any special requirements for access or wish to make any further comments please contact;

Whilst the carriageway works are underway	Mick Worville (Assistant Manager)	Tel. 01482 393939 mick.worville@eastriding.gov.uk
Other enquiries	Dave Berry (Project Manager)	Tel. 01482 393939 david.berry@eastriding.gov.uk

Yours Sincerely

D Berry Senior Engineer